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-ÒÓȢ $Á×Î 2ÏÇÅÒÓȟ 
0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌ 

-ÒÓȢ *ÕÌÉÅ 3ÍÉÔÈȟ  
!ÓÓÔȢ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌ 

-ÒÓȢ ,ÉÎÄÁ -Ã'ÅÁÎȟ 
#ÏÕÎÓÅÌÏÒ 
/#%3 0ÈÏÎÅ ȡ 
τρπ-φσς-υσχπ 

  I just canôt     

believe that this is 

the last newsletter 

of the school 

year. It seems like the 

excitement of a new 

school year was just a 

few weeks ago. The 

2017/18 school year has 

been a great year! Our 

children continue to 

thrive. They are sweet 

and curious and thought-

ful and smart and adven-

turous. These kids bring a 

smile to my face every 

single day, and they are 

the reason that my job as 

a principal is the best job 

ever!  

Along with great chil-

dren, OCES is blessed to 

have a wonderful group 

of parents and caregivers. 

I appreciate all you do to 

partner with us in helping 

your children become life

-long learners. This year, 

we changed the way we 

dropped off and picked 

up our children. Chang-

ing something that has 

been in place a long time 

can be challenging; yet 

everyone has been so, so 

great! I want you all to 

know how appreciative I 

am for the manner in 

which the new processes 

were handled by you as 

parents. I know that it is 

different and that it might 

not have been easy for 

some, but thank you 

working with us. After 

attending a few events 

(e.g. Art Festival) where 

I have gotten to be 

around parents, I am   

reminded of how much I 

miss seeing you all. I say 

this to let you know that 

you are appreciated and 

valued. Words cannot 

express how important 

you are ï thank you!  

In closing, I wish every-

one a spectacular end of 

the school year and a fab-

ulous summer. Enjoy that 

wonderful time of year 

that is full of sunshine 

and summer fun! Take 

care everyone!  

The OCES  

 Motto  

I have a  

Curious Mind,  

A Caring  Heart,            
and the                                        

Courage  to  

Never give up!  

OCES Newsflyer  
Principalºs Message 

 May/June 2018  

¶ υȾχ-ρρ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒ 
!ÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ 7ÅÅË 
¶ υȾψ σÒÄ ÁÎÄ τÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ 
&ÉÅÌÄ 4ÒÉÐ ÔÏ ")3 ÆÏÒ 
"ÅÁÕÔÙ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ "ÅÁÓÔ  
¶ υȾψ 0ÒÅ+ &ÉÅÌÄ 4ÒÉÐ ÔÏ 
!ÓÓÁÔÅÁÇÕÅ  
¶ υȾψ 04! 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒ 
!ÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ,ÕÎÃÈÅÏÎ 
¶ υȾψ !ÆÔÅÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 
!ÃÁÄÅÍÙ 
¶ υȾω-ρρ 04! -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ 
$ÁÙ 0ÌÁÎÔ 3ÁÌÅ 
¶ υȾω .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 
.ÕÒÓÅȭÓ $ÁÙ 
¶ υȾω 'ÒÁÄÅ ρ &ÉÅÌÄ 4ÒÉÐ ÔÏ 
!ÓÓÁÔÅÁÇÕÅ  
¶ υȾρπ 'ÒÁÄÅ σ "ÏÁÒÄ×ÁÌË 
&ÉÔÎÅÓÓ 7ÁÌË 
¶ υȾρπ !ÆÔÅÒ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 
!ÃÁÄÅÍÙ 
¶ υȾρρ 'ÒÁÄÅ τ #ÁÒÅÅÒ $ÁÙ 
¶ υȾρρ ρÓÔ 'ÒÁÄÅ τ-( 
&ÁÒÍ 6ÉÓÉÔ 
¶ υȾρσ -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ 
¶ υȾρχ 0ÒÅ+ 0ÁÒÅÎÔ 
/ÒÉÅÎÔÁÔÉÏÎ ͽ τÐÍ 
¶ υȾρχ τÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ &ÉÅÌÄ 
4ÒÉÐ ÔÏ 0ÈÉÌÁÄÅÌÐÈÉÁ  :ÏÏ    
φȡρυ ÁÍ-φȡσπ ÐÍ 
¶ υȾρχ -ÉÄÔÅÒÍÓ ÓÅÎÔ 
ÈÏÍÅ 
¶ υȾρψ  4ÅÁÍ 3ÐÉÒÉÔ $ÁÙ 
¶ υȾρψ 0ÒÅ+ .ÕÒÓÅÒÙ 
2ÈÙÍÅ $ÁÙ 

¶ υȾςρ ρÓÔ 'ÒÁÄÅ ÐÅÒÆÏÒÍÓ 
ÁÔ ÔÈÅ /# #ÏÎÖÅÎÔÉÏÎ 
#ÅÎÔÅÒ ρ-σÐÍ 
¶ υȾςς σÒÄ 'ÒÁÄÅ &ÉÅÌÄ 
4ÒÉÐ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ &ÒÅÅÍÁÎ 3ÔÁÇÅ 
¶ υȾςς /#%3 04! 'ÏÌÆ 
4ÏÕÒÎÁÍÅÎÔ ͽ ρÐÍ 
¶ υȾςσ τÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ -ÕÓÉÃ 
0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ ͽ φȡσπÐÍ 
¶ υȾςυ  ςÎÄ 'ÒÁÄÅ &ÉÅÌÄ 
4ÒÉÐ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ &ÒÅÅÍÁÎ 3ÔÁÇÅ 
¶ υȾςυ 3ÔÕÄÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
-ÏÎÔÈ ,ÕÎÃÈÅÏÎ 
¶ υȾςυ -ÁÒÓÈÁÌÌ &ÁÒÍ 
ÖÉÓÉÔÓ +ÉÎÄÅÒÇÁÒÔÅÎ 
¶ υȾςψ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ #ÌÏÓÅÄɂ
-ÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ $ÁÙ 
¶ φȾρ &ÉÅÌÄ $ÁÙ 
¶ φȾτ τÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ "ÉËÅ 
2ÏÄÅÏ 
¶ φȾυ 2ÁÉÎ $ÁÔÅ ÆÏÒ &ÉÅÌÄ 
$ÁÙ 
¶ φȾφ τÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ "ÉËÅ 
2ÏÄÅÏ 
¶ φȾχ τÔÈ 'ÒÁÄÅ 
'ÒÁÄÕÁÔÉÏÎ 
¶ φȾψ 4ÅÒÍ τ !×ÁÒÄÓ 
!ÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ 
¶ φȾρρ &ÉÔÎÅÓÓ &ÕÎ $ÁÙ 
¶ φȾρς &ÉÔÎÅÓÓ &ÕÎ $ÁÙ 
¶ φȾρτ %ÁÒÌÙ $ÉÓÍÉÓÓÁÌ 
¶ φȾρυ %ÁÒÌÙ $ÉÓÍÉÓÓÁÌɂ
,ÁÓÔ $ÁÙ ÏÆ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȦ  
¶ φȾρυ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ #ÁÒÄÓ 
$ÉÓÔÒÉÂÕÔÅÄ 

Friday, June 
15th  is the last 

day of school. Pick-

ups will be at 12:25 

with bus dismissal 

at 1:00.  Watch 

for more infor-

mation! 

Dates to Remember  
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Grade 1: Zachary Schink, Brynn Johnson, Lamis 

Omar, Kaitlyn Mandel, Benjamin Tang, Cruz Smith  

Grade 2: Benjamin Williams, Gabriel Dalfonso, Emma  

Powell, Keagon Frye, Deisi Valles Garcia  

Grade 3: Bryce Huyett, Harper Bergeman, Niki Chen, Aidan Mandel, 

Mya Lanouette, Alayah Fisher  

Grade 4: Yilian Chamorro Lopez, Samuel Krasner, Max McGuire, Maizy 

Jerns, Brody Kendall, Rodrigo Gutierrez Ramirez  

 The lunch for these students was sponsored by the Ocean City -Berlin 

Optimists.  If you are interested in being a sponsor for the Student of the 

Month program, please contact Mrs. McGean at 410 -632 -5381.  May and 

June students of the month will be posted on our school website.  

PTA News and Information  

¶ Thanks to everyone who came out to Beach Bounce to support the PTA.  

¶ Thanks to Dollies for donating popcorn for our OCES family movie night.  

¶ Join us for dinner at Chipotle on May 7th from 4 -8 pm to support OCES!  

¶ We are looking for donations for the Teacher Appreciation luncheon on Tuesday, 

May 8th. Please contact Kristen Kirby at kristen.kirby@comcast.net if you are 

able to    donate a lunch item.  

¶ Our annual Motherõs Day Plant Sale will take place May 9th -11th .  We are still   

looking for volunteers to help out with the sale.  

¶ The 7th Annual PTA Golf Tournament is right around the corner.  Please contact 

Kellie Meehan at kelliemeehan@hotmail.com for more information.   Sign -up and 

donation forms are attached at the end of the Newsflyer.   

¶ Thank you to all of our wonderful families, staff and students for making this   

another great year for PTA! We truly appreciate all the time and donations that 

have helped support our students and school!  
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Stand Up, Speak Up  
 

In May, the Stand Up, Speak Up  anti -

bullying program is highlighting the positive 

attribute of òbefriend.ó  Befriend means 

being kind and friendly to everyone, and  

being willing to help others even if you do 

not know them well.  The following scenario 

was shared with students:  

òA new student gets on the bus.  
òCan I sit with you?ó she asks.    
Harry responds, òNo.  This seat is 
saved.ó  The girl is upset and       
embarrassed.  What would YOU 
do?ó    

Worcester County Fine Arts Festival  

The 2018 Worcester County fine Arts Festival was held on April 24th at Snow Hill 

High School.  OCES was honored to be represented by the following students and their 

beautiful art work:  

Kindergarten: Andrew Yonyak, Taylor Snyder, and Shai West  

Grade 1: Kaia James, Madison Andrews, Elias Baldridge, Ilya Karcheuski, Reef 

Henson, Kade Chester, Jacob Betz, and Edda Schlender  

Grade 2: Reid Anecharico, Brantley McKenna, Delaynie Kerrigan, Sarah Isett, 

Grace Queen, Sophia Kurtz, Henry Kemp, and Morgan Clarke  

Grade 3: Avi Bouzaglo, Zoe Pendleton, Allison Baig - Gallegos, and Ashley    

Conway 

Grade 4: Abbi Connell, Jamison Strawley, Samantha Whitehead, Ashton Beard, 

Bo Gehrig, and Adelaide Dawkins  
 

Beautiful work boys and girls!  

A big congratulations goes out to the OC Stars for their fantastic performance at 

the Fine Arts Festival as well!   

Students in Mrs. Laura 

Black's Kindergarten 

class are getting ready 

to learn about life    

cycles. Owen Evans and 

Liam Aldana are work-

ing together as they 

prepare to   observe 

the life cycle of a 

plant.    
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OCES Yearbooks  
Yearbooks will be delivered in late May.   We 

have ordered some extra copies which will be 

available on a first come first serve basis for 

$35.    If you missed out on our first round of 

sales and would like to purchase one, keep an 

eye out for an order form coming home at the 

end of the month.  

Please check the 

in the  

cafeteria.  It is overflow-

ing with hats, coats,  

sweaters, lunchboxes, etc.  

If not claimed by the end 

of the year, all items will 

be donated to charity! As a 

reminder, please mark your 

childõs belongings with 

his/her name.  

Accelerated Reader  
Update  

!Ó ÏÆ -ÁÙ τÔÈȟ  ÔÈÅ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ 
ÄÁÔÁ ÒÅПÌÅÃÔÓ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
!2 2ÅÁÄÉÎÇ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ 4ÈÁÎË 
ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÒ 
ÃÈÉÌÄ ÔÏ ÒÅÁÄ ÅÖÅÒÙÄÁÙȦ 

 
.ÕÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ 3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ 'ÒȢρ-τȡ 

τςψ 
4ÏÔÁÌ 1ÕÉÚÚÅÓ 0ÁÓÓÅÄ                 
3ÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌÌÙȡ                
ςπȟςρχ 

0ÏÉÎÔÓ %ÁÒÎÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ !2 3ÔÏÒÅȡ  
ρωȟςψπȢσ 

3ÃÈÏÏÌ×ÉÄÅ 2ÅÁÄÉÎÇ                              
#ÏÍÐÒÅÈÅÎÓÉÏÎȡ                       

ψτȢςϷ 
"ÏÏËÓ 2ÅÁÄȡ 
ςπȟρπτ 

7ÏÒÄÓ 2ÅÁÄȡ 
ωωȟφπσȟπσφ 

Ϸ ÏÆ "ÏÏËÓ )ÎÄÅÐÅÎÄÅÎÔÌÙ 
2ÅÁÄȡ 
φτϷ 

Ϸ ÏÆ &ÉÃÔÉÏÎ 2ÅÁÄȡ ψχϷ 
Ϸ ÏÆ .ÏÎ &ÉÃÔÉÏÎ 2ÅÁÄȡ ρσϷ 

 

 

 Star Citizens  

The month of April was 

Autism Awareness Month.  

At OCES, we launched a 

campaign to help raise 

awareness for the disorder 

that affects approximately 1 

in 68 children in America (as 

reported by the Autism So-

ciety).  We were lucky 

enough to have Mrs. Gina 

Wattts, an OCES parent, come in to read to our 

students and engage in some fantastic discussions 

about respect, empathy, and inclusion.  We are    

extremely proud of our OCES students for 

demonstrating their òcurious minds and caring 

hearts!ó  

Kade Chester  

Kaivaugn Young 

Abigail Ferguson  

Colby Fowle 

Payton Oates  

Eleanor Leffew  

Jack Jones  

Lily Rados 

Hayden Dorsey  

Luca Russo 

Alex Abu -Zaid  



 5 

 

AR READING CHALLENGE papers are due to Ms. Wright 

NO LATER than Thursday, May 31st.  Last day to test is 

May 30th.  Remember students, you are responsible for 

filling out the form and turning it in.   

Ocean City Elementary recently 

held our Donation Drive for the 

Worcester County Humane       

Society.   Families donated many 

boxes of dog and cat toys, cat 

beds, kitty litter, peanut butter, 

paper towels, dish soap, cat 

treats, dog and cat food and   

other pet supplies. They also   

collected $222.43 in donations for the Humane Society.  

Pictured are fourth grade students in Ms. Wendy Macrides' class.  

Top row:   Miazy Jerns, Trey Strickler, Cooper Fowle & Leah Keithley  

Bottom row: Giovanni Gregg, Cullen Wilkins & Brooke Cathell.  

On April 18th, OCES was proud to host NY 

Times bestselling and Newberry Award 

winning author, Matt de la Peña.  The 3rd 

and 4th grade students loved hearing the 

famous author read òLoveó and òLast Stop 

on Market Streetó and get the inside scoop 

on Mr. de la  Pe¶aõs     

inspirations for his   

stories.  Students who purchased books ahead 

of time were even able to get autographs!  

What a fantastic experience!  


